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married students (we have only a men’s dorm with three large
common rooms). Bringing in student wives (and children)
would dramatically increase the number of people to feed and
care for (medical care and schooling for children).

This is one of the primary reasons behind our decision to
purchase the 50 acres of farm land that we now call
“Daybreak.” What we have come to realize is that for our
students to learn and actually apply our farming techniques,
they need 2-3 years of practice under our guidance and
supervision. Unfortunately, Mapepe did not provide us with
enough good farm land to create small student farms as
Mapepe is on two hills with lots of rock. The new Daybreak
campus has 50 acres of flat farm land on which we can
create 30-40 small student farms (picture below).

This will also solve the financial problem as we can eliminate
the costs of feeding students since they will grow their own
food and cook for themselves year-round using drip irrigation.
This reduces our costs and ensures that our students become
self-supporting since they will get plenty of practice doing so
during their 3-4 years of training. If students learn to feed
themselves when they are with us, then it is far more likely
they will do so when they return home. Students who do not
succeed in feeding themselves will be sent home.

Our students will continue to get as much Bible training as
they have at Mapepe, but it will be accomplished over a three-
year period (instead of one). This will further enhance their
Biblical training and application since it will be at a rate they
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can better absorb and apply. Like rain that falls on a garden,
a lite drizzle over three days is much better than a one hour
thunder storm that dumps all the rain at one time.
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Graduation: Teacher-Training Program.

On August 3 we celebrated our first graduation of our new
Teacher-Training Program. Zambia cannot build enough
schools nor hire enough teachers. Hence, many villages
are now starting their own Community Schools (often in
enough to teach Bible in a classroom. Students also
e and guidance in making application of what they

arned. This, then, brings internalization of knowledge
ritual transformation. And, one of the best ways to
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Thus, in addition to their Bible training, students will be
to go out into the surrounding villages in order to make

s and teach others what they have learned.

roach is actually quite simple. It basically involves
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Men To Fish.

e quoted the old saying, “Give a man a fish and you will
for a day; teach a man to fish and you will feed him

time.” Much of what we are doing is “teaching men to
t in actuality we are attempting to do far more than
ere is a third line to this saying that seldom is included,
a man to teach others (to fish) and you will feed the
Indeed, this is what we are trying to do.

l is not just to teach our students Bible and facilitate
iritual growth, but to teach them to go make disciples
s. Our goal is not just to teach our students how to farm
selves (so they can be self-supporting), our goal is also
them to teach others how to farm. Everything we do is

mpowering others; but, more than that, we want to
thers how to teach (empower) others. It all has to do
veloping people who can reproduce themselves
lly and otherwise).

churches). Unfortunately, there is no training program or
certification for Community School Teachers. Thus, Mary
(Flash)) Settle (retired teacher from Wilmington, NC) and
Lorie have developed a program designed to train Teacher-
Trainers who can go out into the villages to train and assist
these Community School Teachers. This is “teaching men
to teach others to fish.” Picture below are the three
Teacher Trainers who graduated earlier this month.

Family News: Kerin Gets Married.

Our daughter, Kerin, has been dating a young, Zambian
man for quite some time and, thus, they decided to get
married on July 27. His name is Ikabonga Mashekwa (but
we call him Sam). He is from the Lozi tribe and owns a
large farm near Namwianga Mission that he inherited
from his father. He has extensive experience in farming
(which is rare for Zambians) and already knows how to
raise pigs and chickens. Kerin will, of course, continue
with her ministry (Kerin’s Kids) and Sam will assume the
role of Farm Supervisor at our new campus where we plan
to develop a piggery and chicken farm. Sam is a very
good man of high moral character and we are very happy
to welcome Sam into our family! Pictured below is a
wedding photo of Kerin and her new husband, Sam.

New Classroom – Daybreak campus


